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Current Progress 
The old seawalls have been passed through as 
sanitary sewer work continued forward along 
the Riverfront Plaza this week and began 
making its way up the slope to Hubbard St. 
Higher up in downtown, sidewalk removals 
began in force on Brady St to make way for 
new conduit and sidewalk, bringing the 
beginning surface touches of the streetscape 
into view. Once again, as concrete work and 
excavations are performed at various locations 
in the downtown area, please refrain from 
disturbing these areas so that concrete can 
cure properly without disfiguration. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming Work 
This coming week, the Riverfront sanitary sewer 
will be wrapped up and taken up the hill to 
Hubbard St. Following this work, sanitary will 
progress westward along Hubbard as conduit 
and lighting are placed on Brady and then 
Hubbard St. Once these utilities are placed, 
sidewalk will be poured as the downtown 
continues to be rejuvinated.  
 
Throughout the project's duration, the contractor 
remains committed to minimizing disruptions and 
maintaining accessibility for residents and 
businesses. Sidewalks will be preserved as long 
as possible to ensure continued access. 
However, now that existing sidewalks are being 
actively removed, the affected property owners 
will be contacted in advance, and temporary 

walkways will be established as necessary. 

Fig 1: Milbocker lays sanitary sewer line 
 along Riverfront Plaza.  

Fig 2: New sanitary sewer manholes are installed  
on Riverfront Plaza 


